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1. Introduction
Northern Lighthouse Board (NLB) are required by law to comply with the UK Data Protection Act (DPA) 
2018 which came into force on 25 May 2018, the Data Protection, Privacy and Electronic Communications 
(Amendments etc) (EU Exit) Regulations 2020, and the UK General Data Protection Regulations (UK GDPR) 
2021 Together they supersede the Data Protection Act 1998 (DPA).

The regulation lays out a framework designed to balance an individual’s right to information privacy 
against the legitimate needs of others to collect and use people’s details proportionately in the course of 
their normal operations (including for the purposes of research, journalism, art, literature and freedom of 
expression), and avoid causing unwarranted harm.

The right to respect privacy and the right to freedom of expression are considered fundamental to our 
democratic society. They are both enshrined in the European Convention on Human Rights (ECHR) and 
incorporated into UK law via the Human Rights Act 1998 (HRA). These are both important rights, and 
neither automatically trumps the other. The UK GDPR protects people’s information privacy, but also 
recognises the importance of freedom of expression, aiming to strike a fair balance.

NLB is committed to ensuring that all employees comply with the DPA and UK GDPR in order to safeguard 
the confidentiality of all personal data held by NLB regardless of format.

NLB needs to collect, process and retain certain information about its employees and stakeholders in 
order to allow us to conduct our business operations.  In order to comply with data protection law, NLB 
must ensure that all personal information is collected and used fairly, stored safely, and not disclosed to 
person unlawfully. In order to achieve this the NLB will comply with the principles of the UK GDPR.

In addition to NLB’s primary operational objectives, the organisation has a strong ‘family based’ culture 
where the sharing of experience, stories and history are natural and long embedded behaviours.  The NLB 
together with its’ staff form an important part of our islands’ naval history and as custodians it has 
collected and maintained records and artefacts which has, and will continue to inform technical, 
sociological, genealogical and general historical researches.  In pursuit of this we collect and retain some 
personal data for the above stated purposes, these cover:
• Articles for the Journal
• Information required for display or research by The Museum of Scottish Lighthouses, the Northern 

Lighthouse Heritage Trust and the National Library of Scotland
• Oral recollections from former staff members for publication 

Much of the information held and artefacts received include Personal Information, this counts as 
‘processing’ and is therefore covered by the UK GDPR.


